## HIAWATHA EAST RESORT

Subject: Notification of Resort Closure Due to Employee Layoffs

Dear Hiawatha Manor Owner,

I hope this message finds you well. I am writing to formally advise you that due to unforeseen circumstances involving the layoff of essential resort employees, we are required to temporarily close Hiawatha East effective 9/27/2024. Unfortunately, the decision to lay off employees was made without prior notification to Hiawatha Manor Association, Inc. or to Lemonjuice Solutions, leaving us unable to maintain the necessary staffing levels to operate the resort.

While this development was unexpected, we are taking immediate steps to address the situation and ensure that all guests and owners are informed of the closure. We are working to resolve this matter and will notify you as soon as we have a clear plan for reopening.

We deeply regret any inconvenience this may cause and appreciate your understanding during this challenging time. Should you have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us at

<u>HlawathaEastReimagined@lemonjuice.biz</u>. We will also be updating Frequently Asked Questions with the latest information: <a href="https://hiawatharesort.info">https://hiawatharesort.info</a>

We are committed to finding a resolution and will keep you updated as we move forward.

Sincerely,
Archie Dolby, President
Hiawatha Manor Association, Inc.